
THE ALBERTA GAZETTE, AUGUST 31, 1987 

(O.C. 488187) 

Approved and Ordered, 
W. HELEN HUNLEY, 
Lieutenant Governor. Edmonton, August 6, 1987 

Upon the recommendation of the Honourable the Minister of Municipal Affairs, the 
Lieutenant Governor in Council, pursuant to section 21 of the Municipal Government 
Act and section 6 of the County Act, approves the Local Authorities Board Order No. 
18325 dated July 21,1987, annexing to the Town of Ponoka certain territory, effective 
December 31, 1987, pursuant to the petition by the Council of the Town of Ponoka. 

Don R. Getty (Chairman) 

TOWN OF PONOKA 

Order No. 18325 File No. PONO/T-IO 

Before: The Local Authorities Board for the Province of Alberta 

.In the matter of the Municipal Government Act 

And in the matter of the County Act 

And in the matter of an application by the Cohncil of the Town of Ponoka, in the 
Province of Alberta, to annex certain territory lying immediately adjacent thereto and 
thereby its separation from the County of Ponoka No. 3. 

Pursuant to an application by the Town of Ponoka, in the Province of Alberta, 
requesting annexation of certain lands which lie immediately adjacent to the existing 
boundaries, the Board has considered the subject application which is to bring into 
the Town’s jurisdiction a Town owned and administered cemetery and tree nursery 
and also fulfill the request of the owners of one parcel to be included in the Town of 
Ponoka . 
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And whereas the territory proposed for annexation is composed of five separate parcels, 
four of which are owned by the Town and are used jointly as a cemetery and tree 
nursery, The fifth parcel is owned by Jerry and Mini Witvoet who, by letter to the 
Town of Ponoka dated December 3 1,1986, requested the annexation of their property 
to the Town. 

And whereas Council for the County of Ponoka No. 3 considered the annexation of 
the Witvoet property at its meeting of January 16, 1987, an adopted a motion that 
Council had “no objection” to this proposal. Subsequently thereto Council, at its 
meeting of April 16, 1987, considered the proposal to annex the Town owned lands 
and also adopted a motion stating that Council had “no objection to this portion of 

And whereas the Battle River Regional Planning Commission considered the annexation 
proposal of the Town of Ponoka and in support of the proposal submitted, by letter 
to the Board dated June 8, 1987, the following comments: 

“The annexation request by the Town of Ponoka would transfer the jurisdictional 
control to the Town of an area of land mutually agreeable to both municipalities. 

,- a land being annexed by the Town of Ponoka.” 
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